

Mr Tim Watling Committee Secretary Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee PO Box 6100 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr Watling

I write to notify you that Australian Border Force Commissioner Roman Quaedvlieg APM is on a leave of absence and will be represented at the Additional Budget Estimates hearing, on Monday 26 February 2018, by Acting Commissioner Michael Outram APM.

Yours sincerely

Shannon Frazer

First Assistant Secretary
Executive coordination and Services Division

2 February 2018